RESOLUTION NO. 22-134

A RESOLUTION AWARDING THE BID FOR THE
CANAL ROAD IMPROVEMENTS FROM SR-161 TO WILSON BOULEVARD TO
JOHN G. WALTON CONSTRUCTION COMPANY, INC.
IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $7,362,511.77
AND COMMITTING $3,562,511.77 IN CITY FUNDS
TOWARDS THIS RESTORE ACT PROJECT

FINDINGS:

1.

Bids for Canal Road Improvements from SR-161 to Wilson Boulevard were received and opened
on May 5, 2022.

The Project Engineer has recommended award to the lowest bid meeting specifications from John
G. Walton Construction Company, Inc., in the amount of $7,362,511.77.

City Council finds that the lowest responsible bid was submitted by John G. Walton Construction
Company, Inc.

The approved RESTORE agreement for this project is funded in the amount of $3,800,000 which
leaves a project balance of $3,562,511.77 that will need to be funded by the city if the additional
amount is not approved by the RESTORE Council.

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF ORANGE BEACH, ALABAMA, AS
FOLLOWS:

1.

4.

That the City Council will hold in reserve $3,562,511.77 to cover the difference between the bid
award amount and the approved RESTORE project budget should the RESTORE Council not
approve additional funding;

That the bid for Canal Road Improvements from SR-161 to Wilson Boulevard, as specified by the
bid documents, is awarded to John G. Walton Construction Company, Inc., in an amount not to
exceed $7,362,511.77;

That the City Council authorizes the Mayor and City Clerk to execute and attest, respectively, a
contract between the City of Orange Beach and John G. Walton Construction Company, Inc.,
subject to final review by the City Attorney; and

That this Resolution shall become effective immediately upon its adoption.

ADOPTED THIS 5" DAY OF JULY, 2022.

Renee Eberly~_/

City Clerk

CERTIFICATE

I, Renee Eberly, City Clerk of the City of Orange Beach, Alabama, do hereby certify that the foregoing is
a true and correct copy of Resolution No. 22-134, which was duly and legally adopted at a regular

meeting of the City Council on July 5, 2022.




